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IOGC Royalty/Tax Payer (RTP) Known Issues 
 

 

Jurisdiction Release/Revision 
Date 

Location of Change in this 
Document 

Comment 

AB Sep 29, 2020 Background – bullet 2 Second known 
issue is scheduled 
for correction and 
implementation on 
Oct 7 

AB Sep 14, 2020  Initial Document 

 
Audience: All AB IOGC stakeholders 
 
Purpose: On August 5, 2020, changes were made to the Petrinex 

functionality for the IOGC Royalty/Tax Payer (RTP) 
functionality in Alberta.  Effective, August 6, 2020, Industry 
users were required to enter the Royalty/Tax Payer 
information for First Nation of Interest Wells in Alberta. This 
update was to be effective for the July 2020 production 
month. 

 
Background: There are two known issues that are being addressed: 
  

1. Currently, the system is generating “Missing RTP” 
and/or “RTP does not match RTA” error messages 
in the warning and final report for data prior to the 
July 2020 production month.  These reports are 
issued by Petrinex 2 days prior to RTP deadline at 
the end of August and also in the final report issued 
the day after the deadline.  

 
This fix has been scheduled to be corrected and 
will be implemented on October 7 as part of the 
scheduled release implementation.   
 

2. Users are also receiving “Missing RTP” errors for 
GAS. These errors can be ignored as IOGC 
Royalty/Tax Payer in Alberta functionality should be 
for OIL only, and the gas errors/warning and 
access will be removed from IOGC RTP in Alberta. 
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This fix has been scheduled to be corrected and 
will be implemented on October 7 as part of the 
scheduled release implementation.   
. 

 Operators of First Nation of Interest wells will receive these 
error reports again in September 2020 in both the warning 
format (5 days prior to the RTP deadline), and the final 
format (day after the RTP deadline).  

 Any “OIL” errors received in August or September 
2020 for the time period prior to July 2020 are not 
required to be corrected as they will be removed from 
your reports after October 7, 2020.  

 Any “GAS” errors in August 2020 and subsequent 
reports can be ignored as they will be removed from the 
reports after October 7, 2020. 

 
More information: Please contact the Petrinex Business Desk. 
 # 403-297-6111 
 # 1-800-992-1144 (Toll Free) 
 E-mail petrinexsupport@petrinex.ca 


